
A View from the Hill 
June 10, 2020 A Letter from the Mayor 

Dear Residents of Rock Hill, 

It’s official. Summer is here. (Well officially, first day of summer is June 20 but it’s hot out.) We hope this new season brings new oppor-

tunities for you and your family. We know we are not out of the woods yet when it comes to the Coronavirus and we hope all residents 

are taking the needed precautions in social distancing and wearing masks when social distancing is not possible. If your family is looking 

for new summer memories, please check out the Parks and Recreation Department month of activities the whole month of July. I’ll be 

giving a tour of the City Hall Chambers during the month so please check that out. We hope you can also participate in a family camp out 

in your backyard, or if it’s too hot, your living room! 

I would like to personally thank Alderman Robert Weider for all of his years of service to the board and the citizens of Rock Hill, repre-

senting ward 3.  It has been a pleasure serving with Alderman Weider as a board member and as the Mayor.  I wish him much blessing, 

health and strength as he turns a new page in this chapter of his life.  I also would like to welcome Alderman Jeffery Took to the board of 

Alderman. 

Parks and Recreation 
The Rock Hill Day Camp is underway and we are looking forward to a 

great summer! Camp will run June 8-July 16 at Oakhaven Park. 
 

July is National Parks and Recreation Month! We will be celebrating 

with activities available everyday. Daily activities can be found on the 

website and on Facebook. The month will include virtual tours of City 

Buildings, summer recipes a virtual Teddy Bear Picnic and backyard 

camp out! Check out our Facebook page: @rockhillmo or the Parks 

and Recreation page of the website for additional information.  
 

Recycling Event: Documents & Electronics 

Saturday, July 18, 9am-12pm Givens Elementary School 

COSTS: CRT (Round) or Rear Projection TV’s: $25 each, Flat screen 

TV’s and monitors are $10 each 

No Cost for document shredding, Fax machines, modems, camcord-

ers, DVD players, power supplies, laptops, keyboards, scanners, re-

mote controls, microwave ovens, cell phones, pagers. Check the ven-

dor Websites for additional information: www.theshredtruck.com & 

www.spectrumecycle.com 

Rock Hill Library 
Summer reading Program: "Imagine Your Story,"  
We are excited to announce our virtual summer reading 
program for adults and kids! Reading books will enter you 
into winning prizes! Reading challenges and virtual pro-
grams and more for all ages! Start keeping track now, but 
register officially on our website Monday. Call us at 314-962
-4723 with questions or Ask-a-Librarian Monday through 
Friday from 2-4. rockhillpubliclibrary.org 
 
The Library has two open seats on our Board of Trustees. 
Please contact us at 962-4723, or email patron@rhplmo.org 
if you are interested! Address to Library Director. 

Updates from Ameren Missouri 
Ameren Missouri announces additional $3.5 million to help customers pay off utility bill balances 
Recognizing the ongoing financial hardship resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic, Ameren Missouri will  
provide $3.5 million in additional energy assistance funds to customers across the state. The funding is on  
top of the $1 million of support announced in March and offers a fresh start for families in need. 
Ameren Missouri's COVID-19 Clean Slate Program kicked off June 3, with $3 million dedicated to helping  
Missouri families clear their account balances and head into the summer months with a fresh start.  
AmerenMissouri.com/CleanSlate 

 Projected to help approximately 9,000 families, the COVID-19 Clean Slate funds will be administered  

 through partner agencies and will also make use of available LIHEAP funds. 
 
Ameren Missouri Donates 1,000 Energy-Efficient Air Conditioners to Cooldownstlouis.org 
As summer approaches and Missourians face heightened financial hardship resulting from the COVID-19 pandemic, Ameren Missouri 
is partnering with Cooldownstlouis.org and Cooldownmissouri.org to help at-risk families and seniors stay cool and safe. Ameren Mis-
souri donated 1,000 air conditioners and 1,000 four-packs of LED light bulbs to Cooldownstlouis.org and Cooldownmissouri.org to 
support the most vulnerable customers in St. Louis and eastern Missouri. 

St. Louis County Department of Public Health COVID-19:  
Additional Federal Funding Announced 

 

County Executive Sam Page announced an additional $5 million in federal 
funds that will be available for residents for needs at home. This includes 
but not limited to the unhoused, those in need of additional support to 
keep families together and safe, rental assistance and mortgage assistance 
for low-and middle-income residents. There are many additional resources 
available for assistance in other areas as well and those can be found here:  
https://stlcorona.com/resources/  
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